always generous, but if Mr. Nichols takes it over, as an administrator, he is not as apt to be as sympathetic.

This letter is merely a forerunner to our meeting. If you could have a chat with Mr. Chandler before you talk with me I believe that it would be very beneficial. When I presented my case to Mr. Chandler he was sympathetic. Dean Schwegler has been our inspiration and our shield as well as our guide in promoting this playground proposition. Doubtless he might lend a helping hand in evaluating this program.

Dean Swarthout went directly to Mr. Nichols and Dean Stouffer and got his appropriation for his entertainment. Unless we plan early and ask for a comprehensive and enlarged program I am not sure whether we will emerge right side up or not. And then again, it may be that we may not have a summer session next year. At any rate, I am looking ahead and endeavoring to do the best job possible under the circumstances.

I forgot to mention the fact that I have a class in Community Recreation in the summer. We use this class in directing and supervising the play, making it their laboratory work. This conception was the nucleus in developing the various activities of our playground.

I have planned for lawn bowls on the east end of our quadrangle, but I am afraid I am licked in this. I want to talk to you about it. The quadrangle that I speak of extends from the gymnasium to the drive-way at the Anatomy building, and it is an ideal spot for lawn bowls. I had the Chancellor's consent, but when Mr. Bayles graded our intramural field at the wrong time and against our wishes it took all the available sod that we could have used had we graded it after our intramural football season this fall.

Now if you don't understand any of this I will explain it to you when you have ample time to allow someone to cry on your shoulder.

Sincerely yours,

AND THE REPORT OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH Enel.